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BARRON PARK STRUCTURE FIRE 
 

York Fire Department responded to a house fire in the early morning hours at 236 Barron 

Park on Sunday, October 1, 2023, that resulted in three fatalities, one adult and two 

children.  The City of York extends our heartfelt condolences to the family who endured 

this tragic loss. The City supports the firefighters, police officers, EMS, and others who 

worked tirelessly during this event.  

 

The City of York does not have any further comment at this time because this event is 

actively under investigation by multiple agencies that, include the City of York Fire 

Department, City of York Police Department, South Carolina Law Enforcement Division, 

and York County Coroner’s Office. 
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